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Excerpts from BoD meeting 3 Feb. 2025:

SECRETARY REPORT Lion Tabitha read many thank you
notes the club received over the last two months.

Membership/Orientation/Retention –  A new member
Madelyn Marks was voted on tonight. Lion Bruce made a
motion and Lion Jamie seconded. The motion was passed.
We gained 5 new members from the Lion Social.

5 Year Planning Committee –  A meeting will be held
February 12th

Finance and Budget –  The taxes are ready, they just need be
signed.

Constitution and Bylaws –  The Board Policy and
Information booklet needs updating.  Possible committee to
help update the book.

Care of Members –  Prayers for all sick members.

Programs –
 - DG Deb will be visiting February 24th.
 -Per Lion Tim the Club will be visiting and touring Pure

 Cycle on March 24th with light snack and meeting at the
 facility.  More info later.

Banquets –
-The District 14-D Melvin Jones/PA Fellowship Breakfast
at Yoders in New Holland.

-100th year Anniversary of the Ephrata Lions is March 22nd.
* A request was made by Lion Carl to help with costs of the
Ephrata Anniversary meal that a $15 dollar rebate for the
first 10 folks that signed up and sent in their registration.
See Bruce if you are going.

-The ECL club will hold their 81st Charter night this

Monday February 10th.

Annual Church Visit –  February 9th is the Church
Service visit at Faith Lutheran Church. Lion Bruce will
contact members if canceled due to weather.

Club Summer Picnic –  Possible Pig Roast in the works

Nomination – In need of a 3rd VP

Public Relations & Communication -- Ephrata Review
and the Shopping news continue to print photos.

Fish/Shrimp Fry – March- Fish/Shrimp fry’s are coming.
Sign-ups are now up.

Golf Tournament –  Things are moving along.

Food Bank –  EASS is rebranding, changing names.

Egg Hunt –  Things are moving forward, toys and candy
need to be ordered. The egg hunt will be April 19th.

Liaison to Reamstown Park -- A new board will be taking
over business. Lots, of  steps in motion for a new playground
at Reamstown Park. A lot of funds will need to be raised to
make it a success.
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OLD BUSINESS
 -Donations to be made in the names of Charlie Cutts and Leroy Witmer.  A $100 will go to Peter’s Porch in Honor of
  Leroy.  More information to come for Charlie's preference.

NEW BUSINESS

 -The costs of meals provided by the Reamstown Fire Co for Dinner meetings has risen to $15 dollars.
  -Beacon Lodge will receive the budgeted amount of $340.00
 -With the DG visiting this month the club will be presenting a check for $4096.00 This was voted on and approved by
  the board.
 -The club received two very nice letters. First, the Denver Fair Committee asked for a basket/gift to help with their
raffle for the fair. The board decided on two $50 GC to Kyma.  The second letter was from Boy Scout Brody Ebersole
asking for help with his Eagle Scout project.  The board voted and he will be receiving a check for $500 dollars.
 - Lion John Weiss suggested we invite folks from the community that help at our events to the summer picnic. This
was done at an appreciation dinner that the club did before COVID

GOOD OF LIONISM
Lion Tim offered 3 vouchers to Blessings of Hope for groceries.

Magdalene Allen was the December 2024 Student of
the Month. Some of her School Activities include
participating on Cocalico's Field Hockey and Lacrosse
Teams, where she served as Captain, and being a
member of both the National Honor Society and Spanish
National Honor Society. She has been recognized as a
Lancaster Lebanon League Second Team Section Two All
Star in addition to a Lancaster Lebanon League Second
Team Section Three All Star. She was also awarded the
Eagle Excellence Award for Sustainability Project.
Magdalene serves as a Sunday School Teacher and helps
with the Norlanco Stix Field Hockey Club. Her Future
Plans include attending Liberty University with a major in
nursing and a minor in Spanish.

Cade Upson was the January 2025 Student of the
Month. At Cocalico, Cade's many activities include Soccer
and Track, where he has lettered in both sports. He was first
team all-star in Soccer and received the Eagle Excellence
Award. Cade believes in the Lion Clubs motto of "We
Serve" by representing the Lions clubs of the Cocalico
School Area by serving with the Cocalico High School Leo
Club, a Lions club service organization within the High
School. Besides helping with the Local Lions Clubs with
various events, he also volunteers at the youth soccer snack
stand. He plans to attend Penn State Harrisburg to play
soccer and major in Elementary Education.
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ECL’s Annual Toll Recipients

(left to right)
Coco Minardi (Hospice and Community
Care),

Rebecca Mummert (Reamstown
Memorial Park Association),

Robin Boyer (Ephrata Area Social Services),

Brittani Potts (Pa Breast Cancer Coalition)

   February  9:  Church Service Visit @ Faith United Lutheran Church
   February 10:  Charter Night
   February 24:  District Governor's Official Visit
       March  2:  District 14-D Bowling Tournament
        March  7:  Fish & Shrimp Fry
       March 15:  District 14-D Melvin Jones/PA Fellowship Breakfast
       March 21:  Fish & Shrimp Fry
         April 11:  District 14-D Presidents Honor Night
    April 19:  Egg Hunt
    April 25-26:  Food Drive (Tentative)
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